CARA Spring Meeting
May 30, 2021

Attending:  Dan Bouchard, John & Patricia Terreault, Donna & Joe Chisholm, Mal & Mary Scott, Sandra Smith, Pete & Nancy Beeley, Elizabeth & Anthony Sarracino, Wendy & Paul Lavallee, Bob & Elsa Johnson, Bob DeNoble, Wes & Sue Chadwick, Donna & Glenn Huot, John & Eleanor Lahiff, Bruce & Nancy Dorner, Ellen & Peter Rawlings, Lorraine Finnegan, Mike & Sue Tenney, Susan & Mike O’Keefe, Elizabeth & John Miller, Cynthia & Nolan Manning, Dan & Terry Buggy, Dave & Noopy DeRose, John & Keith McCarron, Deb & John Kaplafka, Brittany & Ed Galvin, Paul & Sue Thompson, Tammy & Bob Scott, Dan & Kathy Willey, Bill Madigan, Frank & Felicia Rooney, Karen Boyd, Charlie Parillo, Ed & Jen Geswell, Bill Powers, Tony Rainha, Joanne Sotiropoulos, Kyle & Mary McNamara, Vicki LeClair, Bill & Nancy Dowey, Karen & Paul Bemis

President Joe Chisholm called the meeting to order at 4:07.

New neighbors, Ed and Jen Geswell introduced themselves.  They bought Gail Rosetti’s house on Castle Lane.

A motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes from the fall meeting.  Motion was approved unanimously.

Treasurer’s report – Treasurer Sue Tenney reported that there is a currently a positive cash flow with the exception of two accounts: docks and moorings and small boat racks which both had unanticipated expenses. The budget is set for 2021.  We may incur a couple added expenses due to some tree work that needs to be complete. Invoices for dues and amenities were sent out earlier this spring. A motion was made and seconded to approve the financial report. The motion carried unanimously.

Dock Master – Docks and moorings are in, and the raft and swim line should be going in soon.

PWC’S – Glenn Huot – All slots are currently full, with one spot still without the necessary information.  There is a waiting list.  John Terreault noted that 80% of the PWC owners also have a mooring or dock and 60% of the membership has no boating amenity at all.  He questioned the equity of this and wondered if there was anything that could be done. The discussion was tabled for now.

Joe reminded everyone to use the rental form online to request short term spots for boats and PWCs.

Beach Master – John Kaplafka – John reminded everyone to reach out to him if they have any concerns regarding the beach.
Reminders:
· There is no room to store inflatables around the new kayak racks
· Per the Right of Way on the small beach, the additional kayak rack and the old picnic table have been removed.
· Please put kayaks away when you are done using them
· Clean up the beach at the end of the day, please put all chairs and toys away
· Keep an eye on the kids and make sure no one is throwing rocks into the water -especially not near the raft or boats
· There are two first aid kits on the beach and one AED available.  The code is CARA.  If there is a need to call 911, the address to give them is 0 Gareth Lane.
· 
Lorraine Finnegan asked about the installation of the swim line and raft and suggested perhaps having the company that puts in the moorings do this as well.  She feels that as soon as boats start going in the swim lines should be in place for safety reasons. John assured her that he would make every effort to have the raft and swim lines in place as soon as possible.

Events – Brittany Galvin– There are several events planned for the summer.  Please note that everyone is welcome to participate. Be sure to sign up for events ahead of time. Some of the events planned are: 4th of July bike parade and activities on the beach, Trivia Night, Corn Hole golf tournament, Hot Dog party in honor of Bob McGovern, Ice Cream Social, Family Photo Session, Labor Day Party with Rock ’n Roll Bingo.

Small Boats – Sue Chadwick – Please put your boats away after use. Thanks to Bob Monk  and the crew who helped put the new raxks together. We had 76 spots and now we have 96.  Paddle Boards will go on the top rack. Please don’t allow kids to climb on the racks or boats.

Thanks to Dan for all the website work. He has created new email addresses for all officers and amenity managers.

There will be three new bylaw amendments to vote on at the fall meeting
1. A change in the date payments that are due. April 15 will be the due date for dues, amenities fees and all boating paperwork
2. Rules for small boats
3. Rules for PWC
We are hoping to clean up some of the current language and look at the equity of who has what. The proposals will go out soon so members will have time to consider and discuss before the vote at the fall meeting.

Joe introduced  Rebecca Hanson, the Executive Director of the NLRA who spoke about the work of the Association.
She discussed the mission of the NLRA and education and stewardship.
Newfound is a really healthy lake in both clarity and nutrients. 
There are some threats to watch for:  Stormwater runoff, phosphorus , erosion, poorly planned developments, impervious surfaces and climate and the impacts of storms.

The NLRA serves as a resource for any information or questions about the lake.
Eco Tours are back. Please take advantage of them.
The raffle is back this year too.  Tickets are available online.

Rebecca offered to stay after the meeting and answer questions.

The meeting was adjourned at  4:55.

Respectfully submitted,
Karen Boyd, Secretary

